EDENTON-CHOWAN BOARD OF EDUCATION
QUARTERLY MEETING

Monday, March 18, 2013, 6:30 pm

Central Office Conference Room

M I N U T E S
The Edenton-Chowan Board of Education met for its quarterly meeting on Monday, March 18, 2013, 6:30 pm, Central Office with the following members present:  Chairman John Guard, Jean Bunch, Gil Burroughs, Ricky Browder, Glorious Elliott, Gene Jordan, and Kay Wright.  Others present were: Superintendent Allan Smith, Michelle Maddox, Emma Berry, Becky Bunch, and Harriet Sawyer.
The meeting was called to order by Chairman John Guard.  The invocation was given by John Guard.

PUBLIC/BOARD DIALOGUE:
None.

REPORT:
1.
2013-2014 Budget.  The Board met to discuss the current expense budget requests for the 2013-2014 school year. The Board will consider approval of the 2013-2014 Current Expense Budget Requests at the April 8 Board of Education meeting.  Superintendent Smith will submit the budget request to the County Manager on April 9, 2013.

The Board reviewed Edenton-Chowan School’s state, local federal, and other revenue sources from 2007-2008 until 2012-2013. Since 2007-2008 the loss of state, federal, and local revenue is approximately 2.3 million dollars. Approximately $643,000 of that loss was due to reductions of the local current expense appropriation.  Also, there has been the loss of the federal stimulus money.

The 2013-2014 Planning Allotments have been received.  The Planning Allotments are based on the higher of either the 2012-2013 actual ADM for the first two months of school or projected ADM for 2013-2014 for funding of teacher positions.  We will continue to monitor the ADM especially the Kindergarten enrollment. The planning allotments can change during the General Assembly session.  Dr. Smith pointed out that the planning allotment shows a reduction of three state teachers units and three vocational teacher positions, an increase in small county supplemental funds, and a decrease in low wealth funds.  

The Board reviewed the 2013-2014 current expense requests from the schools and central office. Discussion was held regarding the budget requests from the schools.  The Board  recommended the critical expansion needs of two elementary teachers to help maintain classroom size, restoring salary reductions of 1% due to budget cuts, technology facilitator required by Golden Leaf Grant, and Employer sponsored Employee Assistance Program as priority needs.  The Board recommended that approximately $700,000 contribution from the reserves be used to balance the budget.

Discussion was held by the Board members regarding the Assistant Superintendent’s position that was not filled after a retirement several years ago at the central office.  Board members would like to consider that position to be included in the budget.  It was suggested specific data comparing central office positions with other school systems the size of Edenton-Chowan Schools; number of central office positions that have been cut; the percent of the total budget that is for costs other than central office; and can budget items be presented across fund sources?  (Attachment #1)
2.
Legislative Relations.  Leanne Winner Director of Governmental Relations with the North Carolina School Boards Association has requested that school board members meet with their legislative representatives who determine and enact laws that affect school systems and give input.   The Board will schedule a time to meet with representatives in Raleigh.
CONSIDER:
1.
Resolution Opposing School Property Transfer.  The North Carolina School Boards Association requested that school boards approve a resolution opposing SB236 which would authorize county commissions to assume ownership and control of school property. A motion was made by Gil Burroughs, seconded by Glorious Elliott to approve the Resolution in Opposition to School Property Transfer from Local School Boards to County Commissioners.  The motion passed unanimously.  (Attachment #2)
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.





Respectfully submitted,





John E. Guard, Chairman





Allan T. Smith, Secretary

